

J. BRYANT  
File Copy

FIRESCOPE  
Task Force Meeting  
U.S.F.S. South Zone Fire Cache  
April 27, 1981

Attendance

- |                     |                            |
|---------------------|----------------------------|
| M. Barrows U.S.F.S. | N. Moelter Contractor      |
| D. Perry VNC        | T. Haney Contractor        |
| C. Creasey LFD      | J. Monesmith U.S.F.S. P.O. |
| H. McElwee SBC      | A. Masoner U.S.F.S. P.O.   |
| M. Scherr OES       | <u>Absent</u>              |
| G. Ross CDF         | R. Creel LAC               |
|                     | R. Land OES SSM            |

1. Reviewed and approved Task Force minutes of April 8, 1981.
  2. Monesmith covered what happened at the Operations Team Meeting of April 16 & 17, 1981. The following action items came out of Task Force discussion of their meeting notes.
    - A. Monesmith will check with computer people to see if we can restrict terminal use (non-coordination points) in mode 3 & 4 until Telenet is installed. Also make recommendation to Task Force if we should restrict use in mode 3 & 4.
    - B. Haney to write ~~use~~ pre-season letter for Task Force review.
    - C. Scherr and Ross to work with computer group to keep the Task Force informed on the progress of computer programs (Restat, INC209, etc.). The Program Office (computer people) haven't been doing it. Computer programs should be reviewed by the Task Force before going to the Operations Team.
  3. Approved the revised Form 209-204, MACS Procedures, Document and Forms Manuals as urgent documents. Should be mailed to agencies ASAP. McElwee to notify Support Services Manager.
  4. Had discussion on the printing of the new Field Operations Guide.
    - A. Input (changes and new) into Support Service Manager by April 28.
    - B. Scherr will review, no due date given.
    - C. No date given for printing.
- Roger Land was not available to give the Task Force the dates for B & C.
5. Arnie Masoner will no longer be the Program Office representative on the Task Force. Jerry Monesmith will take over for Arnie. Arnie will represent the Program Office on the Specialist Groups.

6. McElwee gave a report on the two (2) meetings he has had with the Dozer Operator Group (DOG). Some discussion followed and it was agreed we did not have the time to discuss it at this meeting. There was four (4) concerns that the Dozer Operator Group had, they are:

- A. Use of fire agency dozers (closest resource) on other agencies fires.
- B. Where and how do the dozers fit into the ICS organization.
- C. Dozer Strike Team Leaders are not doing their job.
- D. Typing of dozer/operator.

Task Force will address the above items and report back to the group by the end of May.

7. Worked on MACS Goal #2 "Single Point Ordering".

*Minutes*

Submitted By  
Marty Barrows  
Task Force Member